STATE CRISIS INTERVENTION PROGRAM (BYRNE-SCIP) SPECIAL CONDITIONS

All awards are subject to and dependent upon federal funding being awarded and funding cleared to the state administering agency- NCDPS Governor's Crime Commission.

The recipient may not get reimbursed under this award until the Governor's Crime Commission has reviewed and approved the budget and budget narrative and all modifications or requirements have been met. However, subrecipient may incur project costs beginning on the project start date.

By signing the GRANT AWARD, the subrecipient agrees to comply with the terms and conditions detailed herein. Failure to comply with the terms and conditions may result in the loss of Federal funds and may be considered grounds for the suspension or termination of this grant.

Contents

GCC R	SCC REQUIREMENTS				
1.	Contingent upon Federal Funding	4			
2.	Indemnity	4			
3.	Notice of Certain Reporting and Audit Requirements	4			
4.	Performance Measurement Reports (PMT)	6			
5.	Grant Management Guidelines and Monitoring	6			
6.	Electronic Records				
7.	Required Training	7			
8.	Termination or Manual Hold	7			
9.	Maintain Updated Contacts	7			
10.	Staff Timesheets	7			
11.	Federal Funding Year Changes	7			
12.					
13.					

14.	Conflict of Interest Policies	8
15.	Personnel Modifications	8
16.	Compliance with solicitation requirements	8
17.	Law Enforcement Agency Traffic Stop Data	8
18.	State Retention Laws	9
19.	Grant Termination or Suspension	9
EDERA	AL REQUIREMENTS	9
1.	Meaningful access requirement for individuals with limited English proficiency	9
2.	Compliance with general appropriations-law restrictions on the use of federal funds (FY 2022-2024)	9
3.	Requirements of the award; remedies for non-compliance or for materially false statements	9
4.	Effect of failure to address audit issues	10
5.	Applicability of Part 200 Uniform Requirements	10
6.	Reporting potential fraud, waste, and abuse, and similar misconduct	11
7.	Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 38	11
8.	Requirements related to "de minimis" indirect cost rate	12
9. and	Compliance with applicable rules regarding approval, planning, and reporting of conferences, meetings, tra	•
10.	Requirement for data on performance and effectiveness under the award	12
11.	Compliance with DOJ Grants Financial Guide	12
12.	Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 42	12
13.	Determination of suitability to interact with participating minors	12
14. DOJ	Requirement to disclose whether recipient is designated "high risk" by a federal grant-making agency ou 12	tside of
15.	Employment eligibility verification for hiring under the award	13
16.	Encouragement of policies to ban text messaging while driving	14
17.	Reclassification of various statutory provisions to a new Title 34 of the United States Code	14
18.	Restrictions and certifications regarding non-disclosure agreements and related matters	14
19.	OJP Training Guiding Principles	15
20. wou	Specific post-award approval required to use a noncompetitive approach in any procurement contract the street \$250,000	
21.	Requirement to report potentially duplicative funding	15
22.	Required training for Grant Award Administrator and Financial Manager	16
23.	Compliance with 41 U.S.C. 4712 (including prohibitions on reprisal; notice to employees)	16
24. requ	Requirements pertaining to prohibited conduct related to trafficking in persons (including reporting uirements and OJP authority to terminate award)	16

25.	Potential imposition of additional requirements	16
26.	Requirement to report actual or imminent breach of personally identifiable information (PII)	17
27.	Requirements related to System for Award Management and Universal Identifier Requirements	17
28. equip	(Beginning FY 2024) Compliance with restrictions on the use of federal fundsprohibited and controlled oment under OJP awards	17
29.	Restrictions on "lobbying"	17
30.	All subawards ("subgrants") must have specific federal authorization	18
31.	Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 54	18
32.	FFATA reporting: Subawards and executive compensation	18
33.	Cooperating with OJP Monitoring	18
34.	Required monitoring of subawards	18
35.	Use of program income	18
36.	Justice Information Sharing	19
37.	Avoidance of duplication of networks	19
38.	Compliance with 28 C.F.R. Part 23	19
39.	Protection of human research subjects	19
40.	Confidentiality of data	19
41.	Data Collection Measuring Program	19
42.	Cooperation with Assessments and Evaluations	19
43.	Web Site Requirements	19
44.	Publication Requirements	20
45.	Justification of consultant rate	20
46.	Authorized Representative	20
47.	Body armor - compliance with NIJ standards and other requirements	20
48.	Unmanned Vehicles	20
49.	FRT	20
50.	"Methods of Administration" - monitoring compliance with civil rights laws and nondiscrimination provision	s21
51.	Medication Assisted Treatment	21
52.	Drug Courts	21
53.	Behavior Health Programs	21
54.	Compliance with National Environmental Policy Act and related statutes	21
55.	Submission of eligible records relevant to the National Instant Background Check System	22
56.	Direct Costs	22
57.	Prior Approval for subawards	22

58.	Extreme Risk Prevention Programs	22
59.	(Beginning FY 2024) ERPO Certification	
60.	Crisis Intervention Advisory Board	23
61.	Pass-through requirements	23
62.	Expenditure Approval by Crisis Intervention Advisory Board	23
63.	Limit on use of grant funds for grantees' employees' salaries	23
64. admini	Recipient integrity and performance matters: Requirement to report information on certain civil, criminal, and istrative proceedings to SAM and FAPIIS	
65. (updat	(FY 2022-2023 only) Withholding - Certification with respect to Federal taxes - award exceeding \$5 million red Aug. 2017)	24

This award is subject to the following terms, conditions, and provisions:

GCC REQUIREMENTS

1. Contingent upon Federal Funding

Funds may not presently be available for this award though the federal government has awarded the funds to the NC Governor's Crime Commission (GCC). The GCC's obligation under this contract is contingent upon the availability of appropriated funds from which payment for contract purposes can be made. No legal liability on the part of the Government for any payment may arise until funds are made available to the Department of Public Safety for this contract and until GCC receives notice of such availability. GCC will provide notice to subrecipients when funds are available.

2. Indemnity

The Subrecipient shall indemnify, save, and hold harmless the Commission against any and all claims, demands, suits, and/or judgments (as well as all costs associated with any and all forms of litigation that may manifest themselves resulting from said claims, demands, suits, and/or judgments), to any party for the loss of life or injury or damage to person or property growing out of, resulting from, or by reason of any negligent act or omission, operation or work of the Subrecipient, his/her agents, servants, or employees while engaged upon or in connection with services required or performed by the Subrecipient hereunder.

If the Subrecipient is an agency of the State of North Carolina, the preceding paragraph shall not apply, and the subrecipients liability is determined in accordance with the North Carolina State Tort Claims Act, N.C. Gen. Stat. §§ 143-291, et seq. The Subrecipient remains subject to all Federal and State provisions regarding grant management, including but not limited to the provisions in 2 C.F.R. Part 200 related to noncompliance, audit findings, and mandatory disclosures of fraud, bribery, or gratuity violations potentially affecting the federal funding under this agreement. See, e.g., 2 C.F.R. §§ 200.339 through 200.343 (Remedies for Noncompliance); 2 C.F.R. § 200.511 (Audit findings follow-up); 2 C.F.R. § 200.113 (Mandatory disclosures). The Subrecipient shall also abide by the laws of North Carolina with regard to waste, fraud, and abuse, including the duty to report and prohibition against retaliation set forth in the North Carolina Human Resources Act, N.C. Gen. Stat. Chapter 126, Article 14, and the duty to report possible violations of criminal statutes to the State Bureau of Investigation in N.C. Gen. Stat. § 143B-920.

3. Notice of Certain Reporting and Audit Requirements

The subrecipient shall comply with all rules and reporting requirements established by statute or administrative rules. All reports must be submitted to the addresses below. The applicable prescribed requirements are found in North Carolina

General Statute 143C-6-22 & 23 entitled "Use of State Funds by Non-State Entities" and Implementation of Required Rules, 09 NCAC 03M .0102 -0802, North Carolina Administrative Code, issued September 2005.

G.S. 143C-6-23 requires every nongovernmental entity that receives State or Federal pass-through grant funds directly from a state agency to file annual reports on how those grant funds were used. There are 3 reporting levels which are determined by the total direct grant receipts from all State agencies in your fiscal year: Level 1: Less than \$25,000, Level 2: At least \$25,000 but less than \$500,000, Level 3: \$500,000 or more, Level 3 addition: ≥ \$750,000.

A subrecipient's reporting date is determined by its fiscal year end and the total funding received directly from all State agencies. For those subrecipients receiving less than \$500,000, the due date is 6 months from its fiscal year end. For those receiving \$500,000 or more, the due date is 9 months from its fiscal year end. Agencies receiving more than \$500,000 in total funding must submit a copy of their agency's single audit to DPS Internal Audit within 9 months of the end of their agency's fiscal year end date.

Effective 10/1/24 the single audit threshold has changed from \$750,000 to \$1 million.

1) Level I (Less Than \$25,000):

A grantee receiving less than \$25,000 (combined) in State or Federal pass through funds must submit:

- Certification Form
- State Grants Compliance Reporting for Receipts of Less than \$25,000

Level I form and reporting instructions is available on the GCC website forms page.

2) Level II (\$25,000 - \$499,999)

A grantee that receives between \$25,000 - \$499,999 (combined) in State or Federal pass-through funding must submit:

- Certification Form
- State Grants Compliance Reporting for Receipts of \$25,000 or More
- Schedule of Receipts and Expenditures
- Program Activities and Accomplishments Reports

Level II form and reporting instructions is available on the GCC website forms page.

3) Level III (\$500,000 - \$749,999)

A grantee that receives a combined \$500,000 or more in North Carolina State funding or Federal funding passed through a State Agency must submit:

- Certification Form
- State Grants Compliance Reporting for Receipts of \$25,000 or More
- Program Activities and Accomplishments Reports
- Within nine months of the grantee's fiscal year end the subrecipient must also: Submit to DPS Internal Audit a single audit prepared and completed in accordance with Generally Accepted Government Auditing Standards.

Level III form and reporting instructions is available on the GCC website forms page.

4) Level III Continued (\$750,000+)

A grantee that receives a combined \$750,000 or more in funding from all Federal funding sources, even those passed through a state agency must submit:

- Certification Form
- State Grants Compliance Reporting for Receipts of \$25,000 or More
- Program Activities and Accomplishments Reports
- Within nine months of the grantee's fiscal year end, the subrecipient must also: Submit to DPS Internal Audit a single audit prepared and completed in accordance with Generally Accepted Government Auditing Standards. Post the single audit to the Federal Audit Clearinghouse (https://harvester.census.gov/facweb/). Make copies of the single audit available to the public.

Level III form and reporting instructions is available on the GCC website forms page.

4. Performance Measurement Reports (PMT)

All grants require project progress reports. In addition, Performance Measurement Reports (PMT) are required federally for some funding sources. The tabs in EBS indicate the types of reports required. The subrecipient must also submit an annual progress report in the EBS system that must be reviewed by the project's assigned Grants Administrator. Failure to submit required reports will result in a EBS hold that will prevent further activity on the subrecipient's projects.

For those submitting a PMT directly through a federal portal, the subrecipient should, after submission of their PMT report, upload a copy into the appropriate PMT Tab for the correct corresponding quarters in the EBS System. Failure to do so will result in a hold being placed upon the subrecipient's projects that prevents submission of further reimbursements until the hold is released by the Grant Administrator. Failure to Submit Programmatic or Financial Reports in a Timely Manner

The subrecipient acknowledges that failure to submit programmatic progress or financial reports in a timely manner may result in sanctions affecting the recipient's awards, including, but not limited to: withholdings and/or other restrictions on the recipient's access to grant funds; referral to the Office of the Inspector General for audit review; designation of the recipient as a High-Risk grantee; or termination of an award(s). Upon termination, all outstanding reimbursements will be forfeited by the subrecipient.

5. Grant Management Guidelines and Monitoring

The subrecipient agrees to comply with all the GCC Grants Management Guidelines whose current version as posted on the GCC website www.ncps.gov/gcc on the Grant Information page under "workshops and guidelines."

This includes:

- 1) The subrecipient agrees promptly to provide; upon request to representatives of GCC, State Auditors and representatives of DOJ access to examine all records related to financial and programmatic documentation related to this grant award, including documentation of expenditures and achievements.
- 2) The subrecipient understands that it will be subject to financial and programmatic on-site monitoring by GCC, which may be on short notice and/or unannounced and agrees that it will cooperate with all such monitoring.
- 3) The subrecipient agrees to cooperate with any assessments, national evaluation efforts, or information or data collection requests, including, but not limited to, the provision of any information required for the assessment or evaluation of any activities within this project.
- 4) The subrecipient agrees to comply with any modifications or additional requirements that may be imposed by law, GCC Staff, and future DOJ (including government-wide) guidance and clarifications of GCC or DOJ requirements.

Failure to cooperate with the Governor's Crime Commission's (GCC) grant monitoring activities may result in sanctions affecting the recipient's awards, including, but not limited to: withholdings and/or other restrictions on the recipient's access to grant funds; referral to the Office of the Inspector General for audit review; designation of the recipient as a High-Risk grantee; or termination of an award(s).

6. Electronic Records

A program may store files electronically and use electronic signatures if the program can ensure the validity and integrity of all records and signatures are maintained. The program's electronic storage procedures and system must provide for the

safe-keeping and security of the records, including sufficient prevention of unauthorized alterations or erasures of records; effective security measures to ensure that only authorized persons have access to records; adequate measures designed to prevent physical damage to records; a system providing for back-up and recovery of records. In addition, the electronic storage procedures and system shall provide for the easy retrieval of records in a timely fashion, including storage of the records in a physically accessible location; clear and accurate labeling of all records; and storage of the records in a usable, readable format.

7. Required Training

Attendance at any required training as clearly stated by GCC.

8. Termination or Manual Hold

Either party may terminate this Agreement at any time by giving thirty (30) days written notice. This Agreement, if terminated, shall terminate on the last day of the month following the date of the original notice or on a mutually agreed upon date. In addition, the Commission may place the Subrecipient on manual hold as needed to ensure that funds will not be inappropriately used, and compliance issues are resolved.

Termination of the Agreement by the Subrecipient shall result in repayment of all unused funds and forfeiture of any future funds due under this agreement. Termination of the Agreement by the Commission shall result in a forfeiture of any future funds due under this Agreement and may require the repayment of funds previously paid, at the discretion of the Commission.

The Commission may terminate this Agreement for cause based upon the failure of the Subrecipient to comply with the terms and/or conditions of the Agreement, provided that the Commission shall give the Subrecipient written notice specifying the Subrecipient's failure. If within thirty (30) days after receipt of such notice, the Subrecipient shall not have either corrected such failure or in the case which cannot be corrected in thirty (30) days, begun in good faith to correct such failure and thereafter proceeded diligently to complete such correction, then the Commission may, at its option, place the Subrecipient in default and the Agreement shall terminate on the date specified in such notice.

The Subrecipient may exercise any rights available to it under North Carolina law to terminate for cause upon the failure of the Commission to comply with the terms and conditions of this Agreement, provided that the Subrecipient shall give the Commission written notice specifying the Commission's failure and a reasonable opportunity for the Commission to cure the defect.

9. Maintain Updated Contacts

The subrecipient acknowledges that it is responsible for maintaining updated contact information in GCC's online grant management system. To update information for the Authorizing Official, the Financial Officer, and the Project Director, the subrecipient must submit a change request in EBS in the application part of the online system.

10. Staff Timesheets

The subrecipient agrees that all personnel (including volunteers) whose activities are to be charged to this award will maintain timesheets to document program activities (effort) and hours worked related to this award and non-award-related activities. These timesheets should be available to be provided upon request.

11. Federal Funding Year Changes

Changes to the federal funding year may occur to maximize use of funds. Notice from GCC will be provided regarding changes in Federal Funding year and changes to federal special conditions.

12. Continuation of Funding

The subrecipient understands that the awarding of this grant in no way assures or implies continuation of funding beyond the project duration indicated on the current grant award.

Funds are provided during the project period on a yearly basis. Unused funds at the end of each budget year do not roll over to the next budget year but rather return to GCC's unobligated funds. Extensions beyond the period of performance

may be granted at the discretion of GCC, and may be requested in accordance with GCC processes, but are not assured. If a continuation application is approved by GCC, funds available under the current award and corresponding cash matching funds must be expended or obligated and documented prior to the implementation of the new, continuation grant and expenditure of new funds.

13. Proposed Published Reports and Publications

The subrecipient agrees to submit one copy of all proposed reports to be published and proposed publications, funded under this project, not less than twenty (20) days prior to public release for GCC review. Prior review and approval of a report or publication is required if award funds are to be used to publish or distribute reports and publications developed under this award.

Except as provided in the Federal Agreement, the subrecipient agrees that all materials and publications (written, webbased, audio-visual, or any other format) resulting from award activities shall contain a disclaimer statement: similar to this example:

"This project was supported by Grant No. ______ awarded by NC Governor's Crime Commission as state administering office for ____ federal agency. The opinions, findings, conclusions, and recommendations expressed in this publication/program/exhibition are those of the author(s) and do not necessarily reflect the views of the state or the federal agency."

The subrecipient also agrees to ensure that any subrecipient at any tier will comply with this condition.

14. Conflict of Interest Policies

The subrecipient agrees to establish safeguards to prohibit employees and/or, in the case of a non-profit agency, board members from using their positions for a purpose that constitutes or presents the appearance of personal or organizational conflict of interest, or personal gain.

Further, the subrecipient is required to submit a board approved "Conflict of Interest" policy to GCC prior to any funds being released for this project. This is in accordance with N.C.G.S. § 143C-6-23.

15. Personnel Modifications

All requests to transfer funds from a personnel line item to any other budget category will require justification and will be subject to a high degree of scrutiny by GCC.

The subrecipient further agrees that ALL personnel whose activities are to be charged to this award either directly charged to the award or used as match will maintain timesheets to document hours worked on the grant and the grant related activities performed during those hours as compared to non-award-related time and activities.

16. Compliance with solicitation requirements

The recipient agrees that it must be in compliance with requirements outlined in the solicitation under which the approved application was submitted, the applicable Solicitation Companion Guide, and any program-specific frequently asked questions (FAQs) on the OVW website (https://www.justice.gov/ovw/resources-and-faqs-grantees). The program solicitation, Companion Guide, and any program-specific FAQs are hereby incorporated by reference into this award.

17. Law Enforcement Agency Traffic Stop Data

Pursuant to N.C.G.S. 143B-903, certain law enforcement agencies must report traffic stops within 60 (sixty) days to the NC State Bureau of Investigation (SBI). The SBI publishes the list of required agencies each year on the SBI website on the SBI Traffic Reporting page. This page can be accessed by going to the SBI website and clicking on the List of Agencies Required to Report. Any agency that is required to submit traffic stops and does not "shall be ineligible to receive any law enforcement grants available by or through the State" G.S. 143B-903(e).

18. State Retention Laws

Chapters 121 and 132 of the General Statutes of North Carolina govern the retention and disposition of all records located in and/or maintained by all public offices, whether municipal, county, state government, or state-supported institutions of higher learning. In accordance with the requirements set forth in the North Carolina Administrative Code, all financial records, supporting documents, statistical records, and all other records pertinent to a grant shall be retained by each organization for AT LEAST FIVE YEARS following the closure of the audit report covering the entire award period.

19. Grant Termination or Suspension

Pursuant to administrative code 14B NCAC 05B .0301 a grant may be terminated, or the funds may be suspended, on a case-by-case basis by the Executive Director of the Commission for noncompliance with the terms and conditions of their grant application, grant award agreement (including these special conditions) or federal guidelines.

FEDERAL REQUIREMENTS

These federal requirements apply to the GCC and all subgrantees awarded funds.

For purposes of this section "Recipient" refers to the GCC. For any federal submission requirements, Subrecipients shall instead submit to GCC to submit.

1. Meaningful access requirement for individuals with limited English proficiency

(FY 2022-2023) Applicants must ensure that Limited English Proficiency persons have meaningful access to the services under this program(s). National origin discrimination includes discrimination on the basis of limited English proficiency (LEP). To ensure compliance with Title VI and the Safe Streets Act, recipients are required to take reasonable steps to ensure that LEP persons have meaningful access to their programs. Meaningful access may entail providing language assistance services, including oral and written translation when necessary. The U.S. Department of Justice has issued guidance for grantees to help them comply with Title VI requirements. The guidance document can be accessed on the Internet at www.lep.gov.

(FY 2024) The recipient, and any subrecipient at any tier, must take reasonable steps to ensure that individuals with limited English proficiency (LEP) have meaningful access to their programs and activities to comply with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (Title VI), which prohibits discrimination on the basis of national origin, including discrimination against individuals with LEP. Such steps may require providing language assistance services, such as interpretation or translation services. The Department of Justice guidance on compliance with this requirement may be found at "Guidance to Federal Financial Assistance Recipients Regarding Title VI Prohibition Against National Origin Discrimination Affecting Limited English Proficient Persons" (67 Fed. Reg. 41455-41472) (https://www.federalregister.gov/d/02-15207) and is incorporated by reference here.

2. Compliance with general appropriations-law restrictions on the use of federal funds (FY 2022-2024)

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable restrictions on the use of federal funds set out in federal appropriations statutes. Pertinent restrictions that may be set out in applicable appropriations acts are indicated at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/FY24AppropriationsRestrictions.htm, and are incorporated by reference here.

Should a question arise as to whether a particular use of federal funds by a recipient (or a subrecipient) would or might fall within the scope of an appropriations-law restriction, the recipient is to contact OJP for guidance, and may not proceed without the express prior written approval of OJP.

3. Requirements of the award; remedies for non-compliance or for materially false statements

The conditions of this award are material requirements of the award. Compliance with any assurances or certifications submitted by or on behalf of the recipient that relate to conduct during the period of performance also is a material

requirement of this award.

Limited Exceptions. In certain special circumstances, the U.S. Department of Justice ("DOJ") may determine that it will not enforce, or enforce only in part, one or more requirements otherwise applicable to the award. Any such exceptions regarding enforcement, including any such exceptions made during the period of performance, are (or will be during the period of performance) set out through the Office of Justice Programs ("OJP") webpage entitled "Legal Notices: Special circumstances as to particular award conditions" (ojp.gov/funding/Explore/LegalNotices-AwardReqts.htm), and incorporated by reference into the award.

By signing and accepting this award on behalf of the recipient, the authorized recipient official accepts all material requirements of the award, and specifically adopts, as if personally executed by the authorized recipient official, all assurances or certifications submitted by or on behalf of the recipient that relate to conduct during the period of performance.

Failure to comply with one or more award requirements -- whether a condition set out in full below, a condition incorporated by reference below, or an assurance or certification related to conduct during the award period -- may result in OJP taking appropriate action with respect to the recipient and the award. Among other things, the OJP may withhold award funds, disallow costs, or suspend or terminate the award. DOJ, including OJP, also may take other legal action as appropriate.

Any materially false, fictitious, or fraudulent statement to the federal government related to this award (or concealment or omission of a material fact) may be the subject of criminal prosecution (including under 18 U.S.C. 1001 and/or 1621, and/or 34 U.S.C. 10271-10273), and also may lead to imposition of civil penalties and administrative remedies for false claims or otherwise (including under 31 U.S.C. 3729-3730 and 3801-3812).

Should any provision of a requirement of this award be held to be invalid or unenforceable by its terms, that provision shall first be applied with a limited construction so as to give it the maximum effect permitted by law. Should it be held, instead, that the provision is utterly invalid or -unenforceable, such provision shall be deemed severable from this award.

4. Effect of failure to address audit issues

The recipient understands and agrees that the DOJ awarding agency (OJP or OVW, as appropriate) may withhold award funds, or may impose other related requirements, if (as determined by the DOJ awarding agency) the recipient does not satisfactorily and promptly address outstanding issues from audits required by the Part 200 Uniform Requirements (or by the terms of this award), or other outstanding issues that arise in connection with audits, investigations, or reviews of DOJ awards.

5. Applicability of Part 200 Uniform Requirements

(FY 2022-2023) The Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements in 2 C.F.R. Part 200, as adopted and supplemented by DOJ in 2 C.F.R. Part 2800 (together, the "Part 200 Uniform Requirements") apply to this FY 2022 award from OJP.

The Part 200 Uniform Requirements were first adopted by DOJ on December 26, 2014. If this FY 2022 award supplements funds previously awarded by OJP under the same award number (e.g., funds awarded during or before December 2014), the Part 200 Uniform Requirements apply with respect to all funds under that award number (regardless of the award date, and regardless of whether derived from the initial award or a supplemental award) that are obligated on or after the acceptance date of this FY 2022 award.

For more information and resources on the Part 200 Uniform Requirements as they relate to OJP awards and subawards ("subgrants"), see the OJP website at https://ojp.gov/funding/Part200UniformRequirements.htm.

Record retention and access: Records pertinent to the award that the recipient (and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier) must retain -- typically for a period of 3 years from the date of submission of the final expenditure report (SF 425), unless a different retention period applies -- and to which the recipient (and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier) must provide access, include performance measurement information, in addition to the financial records, supporting documents, statistical records, and other pertinent records indicated at 2 C.F.R. 200.334.

In the event that an award-related question arises from documents or other materials prepared or distributed by OJP that may appear to conflict with, or differ in some way from, the provisions of the Part 200 Uniform Requirements, the recipient is to contact OJP promptly for clarification.

(FY 2024) The Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements in 2 C.F.R. Part 200, as adopted and supplemented by DOJ in 2 C.F.R. Part 2800 (together, the "Part 200 Uniform Requirements") apply to this award from OJP.

For more information and resources on the Part 200 Uniform Requirements as they relate to OJP awards and subawards ("subgrants"), see the OJP website at https://ojp.gov/funding/Part200UniformRequirements.htm.

Record retention and access: Records pertinent to the award that the recipient (and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier) must retain -- typically for a period of 3 years from the date of submission of the final expenditure report (SF 425), unless a different retention period applies -- and to which the recipient (and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier) must provide access, include performance measurement information, in addition to the financial records, supporting documents, statistical records, and other pertinent records indicated at 2 C.F.R. 200.334.

In the event that an award-related question arises from documents or other materials prepared or distributed by OJP that may appear to conflict with, or differ in some way from, the provisions of the Part 200 Uniform Requirements, the recipient is to contact OJP promptly for clarification.

6. Reporting potential fraud, waste, and abuse, and similar misconduct

The recipient, and any subrecipients ("subgrantees") at any tier, must promptly refer to the DOJ Office of the Inspector General (OIG) any credible evidence that a principal, employee, agent, subrecipient, contractor, subcontractor, or other person has, in connection with funds under this award-- (1) submitted a claim that violates the False Claims Act; or (2) committed a criminal or civil violation of laws pertaining to fraud, conflict of interest, bribery, gratuity, or similar misconduct.

Potential fraud, waste, abuse, or misconduct involving or relating to funds under this award should be reported to the OIG by--(1) online submission accessible via the OIG webpage at https://oig.justice.gov/hotline/contact-grants.htm (select "Submit Report Online"); (2) mail directed to: U.S. Department of Justice, Office of the Inspector General, Investigations Division, ATTN: Grantee Reporting, 950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20530; and/or (3) by facsimile directed to the DOJ OIG Investigations Division (Attn: Grantee Reporting) at (202) 616-9881 (fax).

Additional information is available from the DOJ OIG website at https://oig.justice.gov/hotline.

7. Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 38

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 38

Among other things, 28 C.F.R. Part 38 includes rules that prohibit specific forms of discrimination on the basis of religion, a religious belief, a refusal to hold a religious belief, or refusal to attend or participate in a religious practice. Part 38 also sets out rules and requirements that pertain to recipient and subrecipient ("subgrantee") organizations that engage in or conduct explicitly religious activities, as well as rules and requirements that pertain to recipients and subrecipients that are faith-based or religious organizations.

Recipients and subrecipients that provide social services under this award must give written notice to beneficiaries and prospective beneficiaries prior to the provision of services (if practicable) which shall include language substantially similar to the language in 28 CFR Part 38, Appendix C, sections (1) through (4). A sample written notice may be found at https://www.ojp.gov/program/civil-rights-office/partnerships-faith-based-and-other-neighborhood-organizations.

In certain instances, a faith-based or religious organization may be able to take religion into account when making hiring decisions, provided it satisfies certain requirements. For more information, please see https://www.ojp.gov/funding/explore/legaloverview2024/civilrightsrequirements.

8. Requirements related to "de minimis" indirect cost rate

A recipient that is eligible under the Part 200 Uniform Requirements and other applicable law to use the "de minimis" indirect cost rate described in 2 C.F.R. 200.414(f), and that elects to use the "de minimis" indirect cost rate, must advise OJP in writing of both its eligibility and its election, and must comply with all associated requirements in the Part 200 Uniform Requirements. The "de minimis" rate may be applied only to modified total direct costs (MTDC) as defined by the Part 200 Uniform Requirements.

9. Compliance with applicable rules regarding approval, planning, and reporting of conferences, meetings, trainings, and other events

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable laws, regulations, policies, and official DOJ guidance (including specific cost limits, prior approval and reporting requirements, where applicable) governing the use of federal funds for expenses related to conferences (as that term is defined by DOJ), including the provision of food and/or beverages at such conferences, and costs of attendance at such conferences.

Information on the pertinent DOJ definition of conferences and the rules applicable to this award appears in the DOJ Grants Financial Guide (currently, as section 3.10 of "Postaward Requirements" in the "DOJ Grants Financial Guide").

10. Requirement for data on performance and effectiveness under the award

The recipient must collect and maintain data that measure the performance and effectiveness of work under this award. The data must be provided to OJP in the manner (including within the timeframes) specified by OJP in the program solicitation or other applicable written guidance. Data collection supports compliance with the Government Performance and Results Act (GPRA) and the GPRA Modernization Act of 2010, and other applicable laws.

11. Compliance with DOJ Grants Financial Guide

References to the DOJ Grants Financial Guide are to the DOJ Grants Financial Guide as posted on the OJP website (currently, the "DOJ Grants Financial Guide" available at https://ojp.gov/financialguide/DOJ/index.htm), including any updated version that may be posted during the period of performance. The recipient agrees to comply with the DOJ Grants Financial Guide.

12. Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 42

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 42, specifically including any applicable requirements in Subpart E of 28 C.F.R. Part 42 that relate to an equal employment opportunity program.

Among other items, 28 C.F.R. § 42.106(d), 28 C.F.R. § 42.405(c), and 28 C.F.R. § 42.505(f) contain notice requirements that covered recipients must follow regarding the dissemination of information regarding federal nondiscrimination requirements.

13. Determination of suitability to interact with participating minors

SCOPE. This condition applies to this award if it is indicated -- in the application for the award (as approved by DOJ)(or in the application for any subaward, at any tier), the DOJ funding announcement (solicitation), or an associated federal statute -- that a purpose of some or all of the activities to be carried out under the award (whether by the recipient, or a subrecipient at any tier) is to benefit a set of individuals under 18 years of age.

The recipient, and any subrecipient at any tier, must make determinations of suitability before certain individuals may interact with participating minors. This requirement applies regardless of an individual's employment status.

The details of this requirement are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/Interact-Minors.htm (Award condition: Determination of suitability required, in advance, for certain individuals who may interact with participating minors), and are incorporated by reference here.

14. Requirement to disclose whether recipient is designated "high risk" by a federal grant-

making agency outside of DOJ

If the recipient is designated "high risk" by a federal grant-making agency outside of DOJ, currently or at any time during the course of the period of performance under this award, the recipient must disclose that fact and certain related information to OJP by email at OJP.ComplianceReporting@ojp.usdoj.gov. For purposes of this disclosure, high risk includes any status under which a federal awarding agency provides additional oversight due to the recipient's past performance, or other programmatic or financial concerns with the recipient. The recipient's disclosure must include the following: 1. The federal awarding agency that currently designates the recipient high risk, 2. The date the recipient was designated high risk, 3. The high-risk point of contact at that federal awarding agency (name, phone number, and email address), and 4. The reasons for the high-risk status, as set out by the federal awarding agency.

15. Employment eligibility verification for hiring under the award

1. The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must—

A. Ensure that, as part of the hiring process for any position within the United States that is or will be funded (in whole or in part) with award funds, the recipient (or any subrecipient) properly verifies the employment eligibility of the individual who is being hired, consistent with the provisions of 8 U.S.C. 1324a(a)(1).

- B. Notify all persons associated with the recipient (or any subrecipient) who are or will be involved in activities under this award of both—
 - (1) this award requirement for verification of employment eligibility, and
 - (2) the associated provisions in 8 U.S.C. 1324a(a)(1) that, generally speaking, make it unlawful, in the United States, to hire (or recruit for employment) certain aliens.
- C. Provide training (to the extent necessary) to those persons required by this condition to be notified of the award requirement for employment eligibility verification and of the associated provisions of 8 U.S.C. 1324a(a)(1).
- D. As part of the recordkeeping for the award (including pursuant to the Part 200 Uniform Requirements), maintain records of all employment eligibility verifications pertinent to compliance with this award condition in accordance with Form I-9 record retention requirements, as well as records of all pertinent notifications and trainings.

2. Monitoring

The recipient's monitoring responsibilities include monitoring of subrecipient compliance with this condition.

3. Allowable costs

To the extent that such costs are not reimbursed under any other federal program, award funds may be obligated for the reasonable, necessary, and allocable costs (if any) of actions designed to ensure compliance with this condition.

4. Rules of construction

A. Staff involved in the hiring process

For purposes of this condition, persons "who are or will be involved in activities under this award" specifically includes (without limitation) any and all recipient (or any subrecipient) officials or other staff who are or will be involved in the hiring process with respect to a position that is or will be funded (in whole or in part) with award funds.

B. Employment eligibility confirmation with E-Verify

For purposes of satisfying the requirement of this condition regarding verification of employment eligibility, the recipient (or any subrecipient) may choose to participate in, and use, E-Verify (www.e-

verify.gov), provided an appropriate person authorized to act on behalf of the recipient (or subrecipient) uses E-Verify (and follows the proper E-Verify procedures, including in the event of a "Tentative Nonconfirmation" or a "Final Nonconfirmation") to confirm employment eligibility for each hiring for a position in the United States that is or will be funded (in whole or in part) with award funds.

C. "United States" specifically includes the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico, Guam, the Virgin Islands of the United States, and the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands.

D. Nothing in this condition shall be understood to authorize or require any recipient, any subrecipient at any tier, or any person or other entity, to violate any federal law, including any applicable civil rights or nondiscrimination law.

E. Nothing in this condition, including in paragraph 4.B., shall be understood to relieve any recipient, any subrecipient at any tier, or any person or other entity, of any obligation otherwise imposed by law, including 8 U.S.C. 1324a(a)(1).

Questions about E-Verify should be directed to DHS. For more information about E-Verify visit the E-Verify website (https://www.e-verify.gov/) or email E-Verify at E-Verify@dhs.gov. E-Verify employer agents can email E-Verify at E-VerifyEmployerAgent@dhs.gov.

Questions about the meaning or scope of this condition should be directed to OJP, before award acceptance.

16. Encouragement of policies to ban text messaging while driving

Pursuant to Executive Order 13513, "Federal Leadership on Reducing Text Messaging While Driving," 74 Fed. Reg. 51225 (October 1, 2009), DOJ encourages recipients and subrecipients ("subgrantees") to adopt and enforce policies banning employees from text messaging while driving any vehicle during the course of performing work funded by this award, and to establish workplace safety policies and conduct education, awareness, and other outreach to decrease crashes caused by distracted drivers.

17. Reclassification of various statutory provisions to a new Title 34 of the United States Code

On September 1, 2017, various statutory provisions previously codified elsewhere in the U.S. Code were editorially reclassified (that is, moved and renumbered) to a new Title 34, entitled "Crime Control and Law Enforcement." The reclassification encompassed a number of statutory provisions pertinent to OJP awards (that is, OJP grants and cooperative agreements), including many provisions previously codified in Title 42 of the U.S. Code.

Effective as of September 1, 2017, any reference in this award document to a statutory provision that has been reclassified to the new Title 34 of the U.S. Code is to be read as a reference to that statutory provision as reclassified to Title 34. This rule of construction specifically includes references set out in award conditions, references set out in material incorporated by reference through award conditions, and references set out in other award requirements.

18. Restrictions and certifications regarding non-disclosure agreements and related matters

No recipient or subrecipient ("subgrantee") under this award, or entity that receives a procurement contract or subcontract with any funds under this award, may require any employee or contractor to sign an internal confidentiality agreement or statement that prohibits or otherwise restricts, or purports to prohibit or restrict, the reporting (in accordance with law) of waste, fraud, or abuse to an investigative or law enforcement representative of a federal department or agency authorized to receive such information.

The foregoing is not intended, and shall not be understood by the agency making this award, to contravene requirements applicable to Standard Form 312 (which relates to classified information), Form 4414 (which relates to sensitive compartmented information), or any other form issued by a federal department or agency governing the nondisclosure of classified information.

1. In accepting this award, the recipient--

a. represents that it neither requires nor has required internal confidentiality agreements or statements from employees or contractors that currently prohibit or otherwise currently restrict (or purport to prohibit or restrict) employees or contractors from reporting waste, fraud, or abuse as described above; and

b. certifies that, if it learns or is notified that it is or has been requiring its employees or contractors to execute agreements or statements that prohibit or otherwise restrict (or purport to prohibit or restrict), reporting of waste, fraud, or abuse as described above, it will immediately stop any further obligations of award funds, will provide prompt written notification to the federal agency making this award, and will resume (or permit resumption of) such obligations only if expressly authorized to do so by that agency.

2. If the recipient does or is authorized under this award to make subawards ("subgrants"), procurement contracts, or both--

a. it represents that—

- (1) it has determined that no other entity that the recipient's application proposes may or will receive award funds (whether through a subaward ("subgrant"), procurement contract, or subcontract under a procurement contract) either requires or has required internal confidentiality agreements or statements from employees or contractors that currently prohibit or otherwise currently restrict (or purport to prohibit or restrict) employees or contractors from reporting waste, fraud, or abuse as described above; and
- (2) it has made appropriate inquiry, or otherwise has an adequate factual basis, to support this representation; and

b. it certifies that, if it learns or is notified that any subrecipient, contractor, or subcontractor entity that receives funds under this award is or has been requiring its employees or contractors to execute agreements or statements that prohibit or otherwise restrict (or purport to prohibit or restrict), reporting of waste, fraud, or abuse as described above, it will immediately stop any further obligations of award funds to or by that entity, will provide prompt written notification to the federal agency making this award, and will resume (or permit resumption of) such obligations only if expressly authorized to do so by that agency.

19. OJP Training Guiding Principles

Any training or training materials that the recipient -- or any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier -- develops or delivers with OJP award funds must adhere to the OJP Training Guiding Principles for Grantees and Subgrantees, available at https://www.ojp.gov/funding/implement/training-guiding-principles-grantees-and-subgrantees.

20. Specific post-award approval required to use a noncompetitive approach in any procurement contract that would exceed \$250,000

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements to obtain specific advance approval to use a noncompetitive approach in any procurement contract that would exceed the Simplified Acquisition Threshold (currently, \$250,000). This condition applies to agreements that -- for purposes of federal grants administrative requirements -- OJP considers a procurement "contract" (and therefore does not consider a subaward).

The details of the requirement for advance approval to use a noncompetitive approach in a procurement contract under an OJP award are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/NoncompetitiveProcurement.htm (Award condition: Specific post-award approval required to use a noncompetitive approach in a procurement contract (if contract would exceed \$250,000)), and are incorporated by reference here.

21. Requirement to report potentially duplicative funding

If the recipient currently has other active awards of federal funds, or if the recipient receives any other award of federal funds during the period of performance for this award, the recipient promptly must determine whether funds from any of

those other federal awards have been, are being, or are to be used (in whole or in part) for one or more of the identical cost items for which funds are provided under this award. If so, the recipient must promptly notify the DOJ awarding agency (OJP or OVW, as appropriate) in writing of the potential duplication, and, if so requested by the DOJ awarding agency, must seek a budget-modification or change-of-project-scope Grant Award Modification (GAM) to eliminate any inappropriate duplication of funding.

22. Required training for Grant Award Administrator and Financial Manager

The Grant Award Administrator and all Financial Managers for this award must have successfully completed an "OJP financial management and grant administration training" by 120 days after the date of the recipient's acceptance of the award. Successful completion of such a training on or after January 1, 2021,(or October 15, 2020 for FY 2022-2023) will satisfy this condition.

In the event that either the Grant Award Administrator or a Financial Manager for this award changes during the period of performance, the new Grant Award Administrator or Financial Manager must have successfully completed an "OJP financial management and grant administration training" by 120 calendar days after the date the Entity Administrator enters updated Grant Award Administrator or Financial Manager information in JustGrants. Successful completion of such a training on or after January 1, 2021 (or October 15, 2020 for FY 2022-2023), will satisfy this condition.

A list of OJP trainings that OJP will consider "OJP financial management and grant administration training" for purposes of this condition is available at https://onlinegfmt.training.ojp.gov/. All trainings that satisfy this condition include a session on grant fraud prevention and detection.

The recipient should anticipate that OJP will immediately withhold ("freeze") award funds if the recipient fails to comply with this condition. The recipient's failure to comply also may lead OJP to impose additional appropriate conditions on this award.

23. Compliance with 41 U.S.C. 4712 (including prohibitions on reprisal; notice to employees)

The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must comply with, and is subject to, all applicable provisions of 41 U.S.C. 4712, including all applicable provisions that prohibit, under specified circumstances, discrimination against an employee as reprisal for the employee's disclosure of information related to gross mismanagement of a federal grant, a gross waste of federal funds, an abuse of authority relating to a federal grant, a substantial and specific danger to public health or safety, or a violation of law, rule, or regulation related to a federal grant.

The recipient also must inform its employees, in writing (and in the predominant native language of the workforce), of employee rights and remedies under 41 U.S.C. 4712.

Should a question arise as to the applicability of the provisions of 41 U.S.C. 4712 to this award, the recipient is to contact the DOJ awarding agency (OJP or OVW, as appropriate) for guidance.

24. Requirements pertaining to prohibited conduct related to trafficking in persons (including reporting requirements and OJP authority to terminate award)

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements (including requirements to report allegations) pertaining to prohibited conduct related to the trafficking of persons, whether on the part of recipients, subrecipients ("subgrantees"), or individuals defined (for purposes of this condition) as "employees" of the recipient or of any subrecipient.

The details of the recipient's obligations related to prohibited conduct related to trafficking in persons are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/ProhibitedConduct-Trafficking.htm (Award condition: Prohibited conduct by recipients and subrecipients related to trafficking in persons (including reporting requirements and OJP authority to terminate award)), and are incorporated by reference here.

25. Potential imposition of additional requirements

The recipient agrees to comply with any additional requirements that may be imposed by the DOJ awarding agency (OJP or OVW, as appropriate) during the period of performance for this award, if the recipient is designated as "high-risk" for

purposes of the DOJ high-risk grantee list.

26. Requirement to report actual or imminent breach of personally identifiable information (PII)

The recipient (and any "subrecipient" at any tier) must have written procedures in place to respond in the event of an actual or imminent "breach" (OMB M-17-12) if it (or a subrecipient) -- (1) creates, collects, uses, processes, stores, maintains, disseminates, discloses, or disposes of "Personally Identifiable Information (PII)" (2 CFR 200.1) within the scope of an OJP grant-funded program or activity, or (2) uses or operates a "Federal information system" (OMB Circular A-130). The recipient's breach procedures must include a requirement to report actual or imminent breach of PII to an OJP Program Manager no later than 24 hours after an occurrence of an actual breach, or the detection of an imminent breach.

27. Requirements related to System for Award Management and Universal Identifier Requirements

The recipient must comply with applicable requirements regarding the System for Award Management (SAM), currently accessible at https://www.sam.gov/. This includes applicable requirements regarding registration with SAM, as well as maintaining the currency of information in SAM.

The recipient also must comply with applicable restrictions on subawards ("subgrants") to first-tier subrecipients (first-tier "subgrantees"), including restrictions on subawards to entities that do not acquire and provide (to the recipient) the unique entity identifier required for SAM registration.

The details of the recipient's obligations related to SAM and to unique entity identifiers are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/SAM.htm (Award condition: System for Award Management (SAM) and Universal Identifier Requirements), and are incorporated by reference here.

This condition does not apply to an award to an individual who received the award as a natural person (i.e., unrelated to any business or non-profit organization that he or she may own or operate in his or her name).

28. (Beginning FY 2024) Compliance with restrictions on the use of federal funds--prohibited and controlled equipment under OJP awards

Consistent with Executive Order 14074, "Advancing Effective, Accountable Policing and Criminal Justice Practices To Enhance Public Trust and Public Safety," OJP has prohibited the use of federal funds under this award for purchases or transfers of specified equipment by law enforcement agencies. In addition, OJP requires the recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, to put in place specified controls prior to using federal funds under this award to acquire or transfer any property identified on the "controlled equipment" list. The details of the requirement are posted on the OJP web site at https://www.ojp.gov/funding/explore/prohibited-and-controlled-equipment (Award condition: Compliance with restrictions on the use of federal funds--prohibited and controlled equipment under OJP awards), and are incorporated by reference here.

29. Restrictions on "lobbying"

In general, as a matter of federal law, federal funds awarded by OJP may not be used by the recipient, or any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, either directly or indirectly, to support or oppose the enactment, repeal, modification, or adoption of any law, regulation, or policy, at any level of government. See 18 U.S.C. 1913. (There may be exceptions if an applicable federal statute specifically authorizes certain activities that otherwise would be barred by law.)

Another federal law generally prohibits federal funds awarded by OJP from being used by the recipient, or any subrecipient at any tier, to pay any person to influence (or attempt to influence) a federal agency, a Member of Congress, or Congress (or an official or employee of any of them) with respect to the awarding of a federal grant or cooperative agreement, subgrant, contract, subcontract, or loan, or with respect to actions such as renewing, extending, or modifying any such award. See 31 U.S.C. 1352. Certain exceptions to this law apply, including an exception that applies to Indian tribes and tribal organizations.

Should any question arise as to whether a particular use of federal funds by a recipient (or subrecipient) would or might fall within the scope of these prohibitions, the recipient is to contact OJP for guidance, and may not proceed without the

express prior written approval of OJP.

30. All subawards ("subgrants") must have specific federal authorization

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements for authorization of any subaward. This condition applies to agreements that -- for purposes of federal grants administrative requirements -- OJP considers a "subaward" (and therefore does not consider a procurement "contract").

The details of the requirement for authorization of any subaward are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/SubawardAuthorization.htm (Award condition: All subawards ("subgrants") must have specific federal authorization), and are incorporated by reference here.

31. Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 54

The recipient, and any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with all applicable requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 54, which relates to nondiscrimination on the basis of sex in certain "education programs."

Among other items, 28 C.F.R. § 54.140 contains notice requirements that covered recipients must follow regarding the dissemination of information regarding federal nondiscrimination requirements.

32. FFATA reporting: Subawards and executive compensation

The recipient must comply with applicable requirements to report first-tier subawards ("subgrants") of \$30,000 or more and, in certain circumstances, to report the names and total compensation of the five most highly compensated executives of the recipient and first-tier subrecipients (first-tier "subgrantees") of award funds. The details of recipient obligations, which derive from the Federal Funding Accountability and Transparency Act of 2006 (FFATA), are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/FFATA.htm (Award condition: Reporting Subawards and Executive Compensation), and are incorporated by reference here.

This condition, including its reporting requirement, does not apply to-- (1) an award of less than \$30,000, or (2) an award made to an individual who received the award as a natural person (i.e., unrelated to any business or non-profit organization that he or she may own or operate in his or her name).

33. Cooperating with OJP Monitoring

The recipient agrees to cooperate with OJP monitoring of this award pursuant to OJP's guidelines, protocols, and procedures, and to cooperate with OJP (including the grant manager for this award and the Office of Chief Financial Officer (OCFO)) requests related to such monitoring, including requests related to desk reviews and/or site visits. The recipient agrees to provide to OJP all documentation necessary for OJP to complete its monitoring tasks, including documentation related to any subawards made under this award. Further, the recipient agrees to abide by reasonable deadlines set by OJP for providing the requested documents. Failure to cooperate with OJP's monitoring activities may result in actions that affect the recipient's DOJ awards, including, but not limited to: withholdings and/or other restrictions on the recipient's access to award funds; referral to the DOJ OIG for audit review; designation of the recipient as a DOJ High Risk grantee; or termination of an award(s).

34. Required monitoring of subawards

The recipient must monitor subawards under this award in accordance with all applicable statutes, regulations, award conditions, and the DOJ Grants Financial Guide, and must include the applicable conditions of this award in any subaward. Among other things, the recipient is responsible for oversight of subrecipient spending and monitoring of specific outcomes and benefits attributable to use of award funds by subrecipients. The recipient agrees to submit, upon request, documentation of its policies and procedures for monitoring of subawards under this award.

35. Use of program income

Program income (as defined in the Part 200 Uniform Requirements) must be used in accordance with the provisions of the Part 200 Uniform Requirements. Program income earnings and expenditures both must be reported on the quarterly

Federal Financial Report, SF 425.

36. Justice Information Sharing

Information sharing projects funded under this award must comply with DOJ's Global Justice Information Sharing Initiative (Global) guidelines. The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must conform to the Global Standards Package (GSP) and all constituent elements, where applicable, as described at: https://it.ojp.gov/gsp_grantcondition. The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must document planned approaches to information sharing and describe compliance with the GSP and appropriate privacy policy that protects shared information, or provide detailed justification for why an alternative approach is recommended.

37. Avoidance of duplication of networks

To avoid duplicating existing networks or IT systems in any initiatives funded by BJA for law enforcement information sharing systems which involve interstate connectivity between jurisdictions, such systems shall employ, to the extent possible, existing networks as the communication backbone to achieve interstate connectivity, unless the recipient can demonstrate to the satisfaction of BJA that this requirement would not be cost effective or would impair the functionality of an existing or proposed IT system.

38. Compliance with 28 C.F.R. Part 23

With respect to any information technology system funded or supported by funds under this award, the recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must comply with 28 C.F.R. Part 23, Criminal Intelligence Systems Operating Policies, if OJP determines this regulation to be applicable. Should OJP determine 28 C.F.R. Part 23 to be applicable, OJP may, at its discretion, perform audits of the system, as per the regulation. Should any violation of 28 C.F.R. Part 23 occur, the recipient may be fined as per 34 U.S.C. 10231(c)-(d). The recipient may not satisfy such a fine with federal funds.

39. Protection of human research subjects

The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must comply with the requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 46 and all OJP policies and procedures regarding the protection of human research subjects, including obtainment of Institutional Review Board approval, if appropriate, and subject informed consent.

40. Confidentiality of data

The recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must comply with all confidentiality requirements of 34 U.S.C. 10231 and 28 C.F.R. Part 22 that are applicable to collection, use, and revelation of data or information. The recipient further agrees, as a condition of award approval, to submit a Privacy Certificate that is in accord with requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 22 and, in particular, 28 C.F.R. 22.23.

41. Data Collection Measuring Program

The award recipient agrees to participate in a data collection process measuring program outputs and outcomes. The data elements for this process will be outlined by the Office of Justice Programs.

42. Cooperation with Assessments and Evaluations

The recipient agrees to cooperate with any assessments, national evaluation efforts, or information or data collection requests, including, but not limited to, the provision of any information required for the assessment or evaluation of any activities within this project.

43. Web Site Requirements

Any Web site that is funded in whole or in part under this award must include the following statement on the home page, on all major entry pages (i.e., pages (exclusive of documents) whose primary purpose is to navigate the user to interior content), and on any pages from which a visitor may access or use a Web-based service, including any pages that provide results or outputs from the service:

"This Web site is funded [insert "in part," if applicable] through a grant from the [insert name of OJP component], Office of

Justice Programs, U.S. Department of Justice. Neither the U.S. Department of Justice nor any of its components operate, control, are responsible for, or necessarily endorse, this Web site (including, without limitation, its content, technical infrastructure, and policies, and any services or tools provided)."

The full text of the foregoing statement must be clearly visible on the home page. On other pages, the statement may be included through a link, entitled "Notice of Federal Funding and Federal Disclaimer," to the full text of the statement.

44. Publication Requirements

Any written, visual, or audio publications funded in whole or in part under this award, with the exception of press releases, shall contain the following statements: "This project was supported by Grant No. <AWARD_NUMBER> awarded by the Bureau of Justice Assistance. The Bureau of Justice Assistance is a component of the Department of Justice's Office of Justice Programs, which also includes the Bureau of Justice Statistics, the National Institute of Justice, the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, the Office for Victims of Crime, and the SMART Office. Points of view or opinions in this document are those of the author and do not necessarily represent the official position or policies of the U.S. Department of Justice." The current edition of the DOJ Grants Financial Guide provides guidance on allowable printing and publication activities.

45. Justification of consultant rate

Approval of this award does not indicate approval of any consultant rate in excess of \$650 per day. A detailed justification must be submitted to and approved by the OJP program office prior to obligation or expenditure of such funds.

46. Authorized Representative

The recipient understands that, in accepting this award, the Authorized Representative declares and certifies, among other things, that he or she possesses the requisite legal authority to accept the award on behalf of the recipient entity and, in so doing, accepts (or adopts) all material requirements that relate to conduct throughout the period of performance under this award. The recipient further understands, and agrees, that it will not assign anyone to the role of Authorized Representative during the period of performance under the award without first ensuring that the individual has the requisite legal authority.

47. Body armor - compliance with NIJ standards and other requirements

Ballistic-resistant and stab-resistant body armor purchased with award funds may be purchased at any threat level, make or model, from any distributor or manufacturer, as long as the body armor has been tested and found to comply with applicable National Institute of Justice ballistic or stab standards, and is listed on the NIJ Compliant Body Armor Model List. In addition, ballistic-resistant and stab-resistant body armor purchased must be made in the United States and must be uniquely fitted, as set forth in 34 U.S.C. 10202(c)(1)(A). The latest NIJ standard information and the NIJ Compliant Body Armor List may be found by following the links located on the NIJ Body Armor page: https://nij.ojp.gov/topics/equipment-and-technology/body-armor. In addition, if recipient uses funds under this award to purchase body armor, the recipient is strongly encouraged to have a "mandatory wear" policy in effect. There are no requirements regarding the nature of the policy other than it be a mandatory wear policy for all uniformed officers while on duty.

48. Unmanned Vehicles

The recipient agrees that no funds under this grant award (including via subcontract or subaward, at any tier) may be used for unmanned aircraft systems (UAS), which includes unmanned aircraft vehicles (UAV), or for any accompanying accessories to support UAS.

49. FRT

In accepting this award, the recipient agrees that grant funds cannot be used for Facial Recognition Technology (FRT) unless the recipient has policies and procedures in place to ensure that the FRT will be utilized in an appropriate and responsible manner that promotes public safety, and protects privacy, civil rights, and civil liberties and complies with all applicable provisions of the U.S. Constitution, including the Fourth Amendment's protection against unreasonable searches and seizures and the First Amendment's freedom of association and speech, as well as other laws and regulations. Recipients

utilizing funds for FRT must make such policies and procedures available to DOJ upon request.

50. "Methods of Administration" - monitoring compliance with civil rights laws and nondiscrimination provisions

The recipient's monitoring responsibilities include monitoring of subrecipient compliance with applicable federal civil rights laws and nondiscrimination provisions. Within 90 days of the date of award acceptance, the recipient must submit to OJP's Office for Civil Rights (at CivilRightsMOA@usdoj.gov) written Methods of Administration ("MOA") for subrecipient monitoring with respect to civil rights requirements. In addition, upon request by OJP (or by another authorized federal agency), the recipient must make associated documentation available for review.

The details of the recipient's obligations related to Methods of Administration are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/StateMethodsAdmin-FY2017update.htm (Award condition: "Methods of Administration" - Requirements applicable to States (FY 2017 Update)), and are incorporated by reference here.

51. Medication Assisted Treatment

Regarding medication-assisted treatment (MAT), the award recipient understands and agrees to the following: 1) all clients in a BJA-funded drug court have a right to access MAT under the care and prescription of a physician to the extent MAT is clinically indicated; 2) BJA-funded drug courts must not deny any eligible client enrollment to the drug court program because of their use of FDA-approved medications for the treatment of substance abuse; 3) MAT must be permitted to be continued for as long as the prescriber determines that the FDA-approved medication is clinically beneficial; 4) while under no circumstances can a BJA-funded drug court program deny access to MAT under the care and prescription of a physician when it is clinically indicated, a judge retains judicial discretion to mitigate/reduce the risk of abuse, misuse, or diversion of these medications; and 5) federal funds shall not be used to support activities that violate the Controlled Substances Act, 21 U.S.C. 801-904.

52. Drug Courts

All BJA-funded adult drug courts must be operated based on the 10 key components for drug courts, which are found in BJA s and National Association of Drug Court Professional (NADCP) publication: Defining Drug Courts: The Key Components at https://www.ncjrs.gov/pdffiles1/bja/205621.pdf. During the grant period of performance, if BJA concludes that a funded drug court is not conforming to the 10 key components, it retains the right to place the award recipient on a corrective action plan to bring the drug court into conformance. Continued failure to maintain conformance to the key components may result in a hold placed on award funds or suspension/termination of the grant award agreement.

53. Behavior Health Programs

The recipient understands and agrees to operate any behavioral health crisis care program funded under this award in accordance with the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration National Guidelines for Behavioral Health Crisis Care: https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/national-guidelines-for-behavioral-health-crisis-care-02242020.pdf.

54. Compliance with National Environmental Policy Act and related statutes

Upon request, the recipient (and any subrecipient at any tier) must assist BJA in complying with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the National Historic Preservation Act, and other related federal environmental impact analyses requirements in the use of these award funds, either directly by the recipient or by a subrecipient. Accordingly, the recipient agrees to first determine if any of the following activities will be funded by the grant, prior to obligating funds for any of these purposes. If it is determined that any of the following activities will be funded by the award, the recipient agrees to contact BJA.

The recipient understands that this condition applies to new activities as set out below, whether or not they are being specifically funded with these award funds. That is, as long as the activity is being conducted by the recipient, a subrecipient, or any third party, and the activity needs to be undertaken in order to use these award funds, this condition must first be met. The activities covered by this condition are:

a. New construction;

- b. Minor renovation or remodeling of a property located in an environmentally or historically sensitive area, including properties located within a 100-year flood plain, a wetland, or habitat for endangered species, or a property listed on or eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places;
- c. A renovation, lease, or any proposed use of a building or facility that will either (a) result in a change in its basic prior use or (b) significantly change its size;
- d. Implementation of a new program involving the use of chemicals other than chemicals that are (a) purchased as an incidental component of a funded activity and (b) traditionally used, for example, in office, household, recreational, or education environments; and
- e. Implementation of a program relating to clandestine methamphetamine laboratory operations, including the identification, seizure, or closure of clandestine methamphetamine laboratories.

The recipient understands and agrees that complying with NEPA may require the preparation of an Environmental Assessment and/or an Environmental Impact Statement, as directed by BJA. The recipient further understands and agrees to the requirements for implementation of a Mitigation Plan, as detailed at https://bja.gov/Funding/nepa.html, for programs relating to methamphetamine laboratory operations.

Application of This Condition to Recipient's Existing Programs or Activities: For any of the recipient's or its subrecipients' existing programs or activities that will be funded by these award funds, the recipient, upon specific request from BJA, agrees to cooperate with BJA in any preparation by BJA of a national or program environmental assessment of that funded program or activity.

55. Submission of eligible records relevant to the National Instant Background Check System

Consonant with federal statutes that pertain to firearms and background checks -- including 18 U.S.C. 922 and 34 U.S.C. ch. 409 -- if the recipient (or any subrecipient at any tier) uses this award to fund (in whole or in part) a specific project or program (such as a law enforcement, prosecution, or court program) that results in any court dispositions, information, or other records that are "eligible records" (under federal or State law) relevant to the National Instant Background Check System (NICS), or that has as one of its purposes the establishment or improvement of records systems that contain any court dispositions, information, or other records that are "eligible records" (under federal or State law) relevant to the NICS, the recipient (or subrecipient, if applicable) must ensure that all such court dispositions, information, or other records that are "eligible records" (under federal or State law) relevant to the NICS are promptly made available to the NICS or to the "State" repository/database that is electronically available to (and accessed by) the NICS, and -- when appropriate -- promptly must update, correct, modify, or remove such NICS-relevant "eligible records".

In the event of minor and transitory non-compliance, the recipient may submit evidence to demonstrate diligent monitoring of compliance with this condition (including subrecipient compliance). DOJ will give great weight to any such evidence in any express written determination regarding this condition.

56. Direct Costs

The recipient understands and agrees that no more than 10 percent of the total amount of this award may be used by the recipient for direct costs associated with administering the award.

57. Prior Approval for subawards

The recipient may not obligate, expend, or draw down funds for subawards until BJA provides explicit written approval of the proposed subaward. Prior approval for all subawards must be obtained post-award, through the submission and approval of a Grant Award Modification (GAM) through OJP's JustGrants system.

58. Extreme Risk Prevention Programs

Extreme risk protection programs funded under this award must include, at a minimum: pre-deprivation and post-deprivation due process rights that prevent any violation or infringement of the Constitution of the United States, including but not limited to the Bill of Rights, and the substantive or procedural due process rights guaranteed under the Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments to the Constitution of the United States, as applied to the States, and as interpreted by State

courts and United States courts (including the Supreme Court of the United States). Such programs must include, at the appropriate phase to prevent any violation of constitutional rights, at minimum, notice, the right to an in-person hearing, an unbiased adjudicator, the right to know opposing evidence, the right to present evidence, and the right to confront adverse witnesses; the right to be represented by counsel at no expense to the government; pre-deprivation and post-deprivation heightened evidentiary standards and proof which mean not less than the protections afforded to a similarly situated litigant in Federal court or promulgated by the State's evidentiary body, and sufficient to ensure the full protections of the Constitution of the United States, including but not limited to the Bill of Rights, and the substantive and procedural due process rights guaranteed under the Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments to the Constitution of the United States, as applied to the States, and as interpreted by State courts and United States courts (including the Supreme Court of the United States). The heightened evidentiary standards and proof under such programs must, at all appropriate phases to prevent any violation of any constitutional right, at minimum, prevent reliance upon evidence that is unsworn or unaffirmed, irrelevant, based on inadmissible hearsay, unreliable, vague, speculative, and lacking a foundation; and penalties for abuse of the program.

59. (Beginning FY 2024) ERPO Certification

Byrne SCIP recipients who plan to use funding to support ERPO programs must submit a principal legal officer signed Certification Relating to Pub. L. No. 90-351, Title I, Sec. 501(a)(1)(l)(iv) (Extreme-Risk Protection-Order Programs), certifying that the extreme risk protection-order program to be funded satisfies each of the listed requirements prior to the use of grant funds for ERPO programs.

60. Crisis Intervention Advisory Board

The recipient understands and agrees that it must form a diverse Crisis Intervention Advisory Board to inform and guide the state's related gun violence reduction programs/initiatives. The Board must include representatives from law enforcement, the community, courts, prosecution, behavioral health providers, victim services, and legal counsel. The program and budget plans must be developed in coordination with and with demonstrated approval from the Crisis Intervention Advisory Board prior to submission for BJA review, and advisory board approval will also be required for any subsequent changes to the project's scope or budget.

61. Pass-through requirements

The recipient understands and agrees that it must (1) subaward at least 40% of the award amount to units of local government in order to meet the Local Pass-through, and (2) subaward additional amounts identified by BJA to state courts that provide criminal justice and civil justice services for the "less-than-\$10,000 jurisdictions" within the state and/or subaward the funds to such jurisdictions. Additional details on both of these pass-through requirements is available in the applicable fiscal year's Byrne State Crisis Intervention Program Formula Solicitation.

62. Expenditure Approval by Crisis Intervention Advisory Board

The recipient is authorized to incur obligations, expend, and draw down funds in an amount not to exceed \$20,000, for the sole purpose of developing the program and budget plans in coordination with the Crisis Intervention Advisory Board. The recipient is not authorized to incur any additional obligations or make any additional expenditures or drawdowns until (1) the recipient submits program and budget plans that were developed in coordination with and demonstrate evidence of approval by the Crisis Intervention Advisory Board, (2) BJA approves the submission via Grant Award Modification (GAM), and (3) BJA has issued an Award Condition Modification (ACM) releasing this award condition.

63. Limit on use of grant funds for grantees' employees' salaries

With respect to this award, federal funds may not be used to pay cash compensation (salary plus bonuses) to any employee of the award recipient at a rate that exceeds 110% of the maximum annual salary payable to a member of the federal government's Senior Executive Service (SES) at an agency with a Certified SES Performance Appraisal System for that year. (An award recipient may compensate an employee at a higher rate, provided the amount in excess of this compensation limitation is paid with non-federal funds.)

This limitation on compensation rates allowable under this award may be waived on an individual basis at the discretion of

the OJP official indicated in the program announcement under which this award is made.

64. Recipient integrity and performance matters: Requirement to report information on certain civil, criminal, and administrative proceedings to SAM and FAPIIS

The recipient must comply with any and all applicable requirements regarding reporting of information on civil, criminal, and administrative proceedings connected with (or connected to the performance of) either this OJP award or any other grant, cooperative agreement, or procurement contract from the federal government. Under certain circumstances, recipients of OJP awards are required to report information about such proceedings, through the federal System for Award Management (known as "SAM"), to the designated federal integrity and performance system (currently, "FAPIIS").

The details of recipient obligations regarding the required reporting (and updating) of information on certain civil, criminal, and administrative proceedings to the federal designated integrity and performance system (currently, "FAPIIS") within SAM are posted on the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/FAPIIS.htm (Award condition: Recipient Integrity and Performance Matters, including Recipient Reporting to FAPIIS), and are incorporated by reference here.

65. (FY 2022-2023 only) Withholding - Certification with respect to Federal taxes - award exceeding \$5 million (updated Aug. 2017)

The recipient may not obligate, expend, or draw down any funds under this award until it has submitted to the program manager, in a format acceptable to OJP, a formal written certification directed to OJP and executed by an official with authority to sign on behalf of the recipient, that the recipient (unless an exemption applies by operation of law, as described below)-- (1) has filed all Federal tax returns required for the three tax years immediately preceding the tax year in which the certification is made; (2) has not been convicted of a criminal offense under the Internal Revenue Code of 1986; and (3) has not, more than 90 days prior to this certification, been notified of any unpaid federal tax assessment for which the liability remains unsatisfied, unless the assessment is the subject of an installment agreement or offer in compromise that has been approved by the Internal Revenue Service and is not in default, or the assessment is the subject of a non-frivolous administrative or judicial proceeding; and until an Award Condition Modification (ACM) has been issued to remove this condition.